
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 Released July 3, 2014 
 

THIRD REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATION (AMENDED) 
 

GENERAL CONTRACTOR PREQUALIFICATION 
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT – DISASTER RECOVERY 
 

 

The State of Connecticut Department of Housing (DOH) is seeking proposals through a Request 

for Qualification (RFQ) process to prequalify General Contractors to be included in the list of 

approved contractors for the rehabilitation, reconstruction and/or mitigation of residential 

structures in compliance with all applicable local, federal, and state statutory requirements with 

special attention paid to requirements for Community Development Block Grants under the 

United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) Disaster Recovery grant 

program for Hurricane Sandy.  HUD initially allocated $71.8 million dollars of funding and 

added $66 million through a second tranche for to the State of Connecticut to assist with the 

recovery from Hurricane Sandy. 
 
Construction projects include single and small multifamily housing projects damaged by 

Hurricane Sandy that are located in Fairfield, New Haven, New London or Middlesex Counties 

or in the Mashantucket-Pequot Reservation. Only General Contractors who respond to this RFQ 

and qualify will be considered for bidding on such projects. 

 

Copies of the RFQ may be obtained in hard copy by contacting Geri Rice of DOH by phone at 

(860) 270-8174, by fax at (860) 706-5737, or by email at gerardine.rice@ct.gov  Copies of the 

RFQ may also be downloaded electronically from the Department of Housing website at 

www.ct.gov/doh. 

 

DOH programs are administered in a nondiscriminatory manner, consistent with equal 

employment opportunities, affirmative action, and fair housing requirements. 

 

Responses will be accepted until program needs have been fulfilled. 
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